

August 17, 2023

Greetings Students and Parents,

We hope this letter finds you well and in good spirits! It has been a busy summer. As summer draws to a close and the new academic year approaches, we are excited to welcome you back to Future International Private School for another year of growth, learning, and memorable experience.

As we embark on this new school year, we are committed to providing you with a safe, supportive, and engaging learning environment. Our dedicated team of educators and staff have been working diligently to ensure that our classrooms are ready, the curriculum is enriched and rigorous, to meet your educational needs and aspirations.

Here are a few things to look forward to this academic year:

- 1. **Engaging Classes**: Our teachers have prepared a variety of interactive and thought-provoking lessons to spark your curiosity and inspire your learning journey.
- 2. **Extracurricular Activities**: From sports to arts, debate to science clubs, we offer a wide range of student clubs to help you explore your interests and talents.
- 3. **Supportive Resources**: Our Student Services Department is here to provide guidance and support whenever you need it, ensuring that you have the tools you need to succeed academically, emotionally, and socially.
- 4. **Community Building**: We believe in the strength of Future International School community. Throughout the school year, we will organize events and activities that foster connections with the community adjacent to the school.
- 5. **Health and Safety:** Your well-being remains our top priority. We will continue to implement measures to create a safe and healthy environment for everyone on campus.

Everyone of you brings something unique to our school, and we can't wait to see you flourish and make a positive impact. We encourage you to set realistic goals, embrace challenges, and always strive for excellence.

First Day of School

The first day of school for grades 1-12 is 28 August 2023.

KG1 first day is 4 September 2023.

KG2 first day is 5 September 2023.

*Note: Per ADEK, Kindergarten parents can remain with their children 5 minutes only.

Uniforms

All students from K-12 are required to wear the approved school uniform. Hoodies, sweatpants, or joggers are **NOT** allowed. Hats are **NOT** to be worn in the school.

Mobile Phones

Mobile phones are **NOT** allowed on school property.



Security Checks

Education and law enforcement agree that we live in a society where violence occurs in school settings. As the principal, student safety is priority. Beginning 2023-2024 academic year, **ADEK** has **mandated** school principals to implement security measures to protect our students, faculty, and staff from any potential harmful threat.

The following procedures will be implemented August 21, 2023.

- All parents, visitors, and vendors are required to sign in with security.
- All employees must wear their school id.
- We will use handheld metal detectors for quick and easy body searches of students for any concealed weapons or metal objects.
- <u>All parents will receive a Video Consent and Release Form for their students.</u> The form must be filled out completely and signed by an adult.
- Parents or guardians are <u>required</u> to sign students out of school if leaving early. Verbal request for early dismissal of students <u>will not</u> be honored.
- Students and parents are encouraged to report any suspicious activity.

We are looking forward to seeing your smiling faces in the hallways. Until then, enjoy the remainder of your summer break and come back refreshed and ready to make the most of this school year. If you have any questions or need further assistance before the school year begins, please do not hesitate to contact the school receptionist.

Educationally yours,

Dr. Tonia Y. Williams



أولياء الأمور الأعزاء وأبنائى الطلبة المحترمين،

أتمنى ان تكونوا بصحة جيدة! لقد كان صيفًا مليئا بالأعمال والأنشطة. مع اقتراب نهاية فصل الصيف و اقتراب العام الدراسي الجديد، يسعدنا أن نرحب بكم مرة أخرى في مدرسة المستقبل الدولية الخاصة ونتطلع لعام آخر من النمو والتعلم وتجربة لا تُنسى.

نتعهد بأن نوفر لك بيئة تعليمية آمنة ومشجعة ومحفزة مع بداية العام الدر اسي الجديد. يعمل موظفونا والمعلمون بجد لإعداد فصولنا الدر اسية والتأكد من أن المنهج الدر اسي يمثل تحديًا وإثراءً لتلبية احتياجاتكم وتطلعاتكم التعليمية.

إليك بعض الأشياء التي يجب أن نتطلع إليها هذا العام الدراسي:

- 1. دروس تفاعلية: أعد مدرسونا مجموعة متنوعة من الدروس التفاعلية والمحفزة للتفكير لإثارة فضولك خلال رحلتك التعليمية.
- 2. الأنشطة اللامنهجية: نحن نقدم مجموعة متنوعة من الأنشطة الطلابية اللامنهجية لمساعدتك على تطوير اهتماماتك ومواهبك، من ألعاب القوى إلى الفنون، ونوادي المناظرات العلمية
- قسم الدعم: يعمل قسم خدمة الطلاب لدينا هنا على تقديم التوجيه والدعم والمشورة والمساعدة في أي وقت تحتاج إليه،
 مما يضمن حصولك على الدعم الذي تحتاجه للنجاح أكاديميًا وعاطفيًا واجتماعيًا.
- 4. بناء المجتمع: نحن نؤمن بقوة مجتمع مدرسة المستقبل الدولية. على مدار العام الدراسي، ستقوم المدرسة بالتخطيط للمناسبات والأنشطة طوال العام الدراسي لتعزيز العلاقات في المجتمع المدرسي.
- 5. الصحة والسلامة: سلامتكم هي من أولوياتنا. سنستمر في اتخاذ الإجراءات اللازمة لضمان أن كل شخص في الحرم المدرسي يتمتع ببيئة آمنة وصحية.

نتطلع إلى رؤيتكم ولكل ما ستقدمونه للمدرسة سيكون شيئاً فريداً ومميزا لمدرستنا، ولا يسعنا سوى الانتظار حتى نراكم. نحن نشجعك على وضع أهداف واقعية وقبول التحديات والسعى دائمًا للتميز.

بداية الدوام في المدرسة

اليوم الأول من المدرسة للصفوف 1-12 هو 28 أغسطس 2023.

أول يوم KG1 هو 4 سبتمبر 2023.

أول يوم KG2 هو 5 سبتمبر 2023.

* ملاحظة: حسب دائرة التعليم والمعرفة ، يمكن لأولياء الأمور في رياض الأطفال البقاء مع أطفالهم لمدة 5 دقائق فقط.



الزي الرسمى

يجب على جميع الطلاب من 12-K ارتداء الزي المدرسي الموحد غير مسموح ارتداء الهوديس، وسراويل قصيرة، وسراويل وسراويل وسراويل رياضية / بنطلونات الجري. لا يجوز ارتداء القبعات في المدرسة.

الهواتف النقالة

الهواتف المحمولة غير مسموح بها ضمن حرم المدرسة.

التفتيش الأمنى

يتفق التعليم وتطبيق القانون على أننا نعيش في مجتمع يحدث فيه العنف في أماكن المدرسة. كمدير لمدرسة المستقبل الدولية ستكون سلامة الطلاب في المرتبة الأولى من أولوياتي. بدءًا من العام الدراسي 2023-2024، كلفت دائرة التعليم والمعرفة مديري المدارس بتنفيذ تدابير أمنية لحماية طلابنا وأعضاء هيئة التدريس والموظفين من أي عمل محتمل قد يهدد سلامة وامن الجميع.

سيتم تنفيذ الإجراءات التالية في 21 أغسطس 2023.

- يجب على جميع الآباء والزوار تسجيل الدخول إلى مدرسة عند مسؤول الأمن.
 - يجب على جميع الموظفين ارتداء كرت التعريف المدرسي الخاصة بهم.
- سوف نستخدم أجهزة الكشف عن المعادن المحمولة لإجراء عمليات تفتيش سريعة وسهلة لأجسام الطلاب بحثًا عن أي أجهزة مخبأة أو أشياء معدنية.
- سيتلقى جميع أولياء الأمور نموذج موافقة من انه لا مانع لديهم من تصوير اولادهم لعمل فيديوهات للطلاب. يجب ملء النموذج بالكامل وتوقيعه من قبل شخص بالغ.
- يطلب من أولياء الأمور أو الأوصياء التوقيع على خروج الطلاب من المدرسة في حال رغب ولي الأمر بأخذ ابنه في وقت مبكر. لن يتم قبول الطلب اللفظي لمغادرة الطالب.
 - ترحب المدرسة الطلاب وأولياء الأمور وتشجعهم على الإبلاغ عن أي نشاط مشبوه.

نحن نتطلع بشوق إلى رؤية ابتساماتكم المبهجة في مدرسة المستقبل الدولية. حتى ذلك الحين أتمنى ان تستمتع بما تبقى لك من إجازتك الصيفية وعد منتعشًا وجاهزًا لتحقيق أقصى استفادة من هذا العام الدراسي. من فضلك لا تتردد في الاتصال بموظف استقبال المدرسة إذا كان لديك أي أسئلة أو تحتاج إلى مساعدة إضافية قبل بدء العام الدراسي الجديد.

مديرة المدرسة \ المسؤول الأكاديمي تونيا ويليامز